Selectmen's Meeting, December 03, 1990.

Present: William Suydam, Chairman, Edwin Rowehl, Donald Phelps,
Madeleine Henley, AA. Betty Shaw, Secretary/Bookkeeper.

Meeting called to order at 7:30.

Phil Dwight, treasurer, will secure a note from the Peterborough
Savings Bank for $75,000 at 7 1/2% to cover the warrant article
on corrosion control.

The BOS approved and signed the note for the above.

Arthur Stenberg, zZoning enforcement officer, reviewed the Cutter
property walk way.

Ed moved to release $7,000 of the landscaping bond retaining $500
until it can be determined that the seed has taken. Don Second.
all in favor. So moved.

George Musler from the office of emergency management will be in
tomorrow to discuss flood zones.

Art presented a proposed budget for 1991. The overall budget
was decreased.

The Road Agent will be checking the Liberty Farm Bridge.
A bond should be posted for the development on West St.

An appointment will be set to see Marie Slugaski regarding the
opening on the Planning Board.

Phil Dwight requested a copy of the letter to Bennington
regarding the landfill.

Phil also asked formally for a delay in filling the AA position
being vacated by Madeleine.

A date for the public budget hearing has not as yet been
scheduled. It is usually scheduled along with candidates nights
some Time in February. Phil suggested having a preliminary
hearing in January giving time for the taxpayers to have a say in
the budget planning. Phil has offered assistance in putting
together a budget.

Don Moved to executive session, RSA 91:3a prsonnel issues.
Meeting reconvened,

Don moved to hold a formal hearing on appeal of dismissal.
Second Ed, all in favor. So moved. An appointment will be set

for Tuesday, Dec. 17 at 7:30.

The selectmen agreed to have a public meeting at 7:00 PM, on
Monday, December 17th to discuss the filling of the vacancy of
administrative assistant.

Meeting adjourned 10:00 ems



